



[image: image1.jpg]m NEY m
LUDFORD

Parish Council





Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Minutes of Ludford Parish Council meeting held in the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Ludlow at 7pm on the 10th May 2021
Present: Cllr Imogen Liddle, Cllr Stephen Liddle, Cllr Shirley Salmon, Cllr Jeff Garraway 
In Attendance: Shropshire Councillor Viv Parry and Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell 
The Clerk presided over the meeting whilst the Chair and vice chair were elected.

Cllr Imogen Liddle was duly elected Chair – this was proposed by Cllr Jeff Garraway and seconded by Cllr Shirley Salmon

Cllr Jeff Garraway was duly elected Vice Chair – this was proposed by Cllr Shirley Salmon and seconded by Cllr Stephen Liddle.

The Meeting was then passed to Cllr Liddle to Chair and continue.

Cllr Liddle opened the meeting with thanks to the outgoing incumbent Councillors who did not stand for re-election this time. Cllrs Paul Knill and Douglas Mason had been active and dedicated representatives of Ludford Parish Council, Cllr Knill representing the council on the In and Out of Ludlow Committee for several years and Cllr Mason assisting with the implementation and maintenance of the VAS at The sheet. Cllr Liddle expressed thanks and good wishes on behalf of Ludford Parish Council. This now leaves three vacant Councillor posts to be co opted.

Anyone interested in becoming a Parish Councillor for Ludford should contact the Clerk. Noticeboards will also be updated with information on how to apply.
21/1
Apologies – none
21/2
No Declarations of Interest
21/3    No public Participation 

21/4
Shropshire Councillor Viv Parry attended the meeting.
Cllr Liddle asked if there was an update on the Boundary Review – Cllr Parry confirmed that there isn’t any news.

Cllr Garraway discussed the issues raised with regard to access at The Rock through road closures. He confirmed that there are ongoing issues for businesses and residents. Cllr Parry confirmed that she is aware of them and is working with all concerned for a good outcome. 

Cllr Parry talked about the cohesive working between herself and LPC, namely Cllr Garraway in connection with the issues at Rocks Green and ongoing developments. Cllrs Parry and Garraway had met recently on site with residents at Dun Cow Road to discuss issues concerning the Sainsburys build. Cllr Parry confirmed that she had leafleted the road. She confirmed that Sainsburys are working well, keeping tidy and carrying out cleaning maintenance on the roads.
Issues around the Pickstock Homes site are more difficult, with mud and debris a regular feature on the surrounding roads and some street lighting issues which she is addressing ( Pickstock suggesting new street lighting, residents not happy)

Cllr Liddle asked about the COVID 19 testing site – she understood from a 3rd party that the covid testing site was to be moved into Ludford. Cllr Parry confirmed that this is the case and that David Keay is the Shropshire Council Contact. All councillors agreed that the lack of communication regarding this move is very poor. Cllr Liddle will contact Ludlow Town Council and Shropshire Council about this issue.

Cllr Liddle requested information from Cllr Parry regarding the Bridge at Squirrel Lane and asked to see the correspondence between Shropshire Council and the local Farmer with regards to access problems and to be kept in the loop as consultation may well be required.
21/5
It was RESOLVED to accept the Minutes from 15th March 2021 as a true and accurate record of that meeting. 

Matters Arising from previous minutes – Policies to be adopted – these were deferred until a future meeting
21/6
Planning Matters –   
Cllr Garraway updated LPC on the Rocks Green Developments and the Pickstock homes development. He confirmed that there are approximately 25 houses already bult with further houses close to completion.

Henley Grange Development   https://pickstockhomes.com/category/buy/henley-grange-ludlow/?viewall=1
Foldgate Lane development – Cllr Garraway confirmed that heavy construction traffic is still using Foldgate lane. Cllr Liddle suggested that this could be for the 5 properties being constructed in the Orchard. Cllr Liddle to request and update from the landowner.

21/7 Correspondence received
- The Clerk had received a letter from Hope House Hospice requesting a donation , it was agreed to send details of the application form. 




   Open Reach had been in contact with Cllr Liddle following her intervention following their local correspondence. It appeared that their intention was to install a large ‘telegraph pole’ to run the cabling into Park Road. Having chased the issue and informed Open reach that the pole could possibly be damaging to buildings in the conservation area open reach confirmed through Partnership Manager David Linton that only existing buildings and or apparatus will be used and no additional poles will be installed.
21/8
Finance 
Cashbook and budget spreadsheet circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting. 



Cheques 
1027
Clerk wages April/May £365.76





1028
Clerk Expenses April/May £27






1029
Ludlow Mascall Centre 10/5/21 £40.40


It was RESOLVED to accept the cashbook and budget spreadsheet and cheques.



The Clerk asked that the Annual Internal Audit be approved and Mr Kevin Adams as auditor, she confirmed that this would be the last year that Mr Adams would be available as he is retiring.
It was RESOLVED to approve Kevin Adams to complete the Audit.

The Clerk requested that an additional signatory be added to the banking mandate. Cllr Garraway agreed to become a signatory for LPC. Clerk to action.

It was RESOLVED to accept that the Councils income in 2020/21 was £9808.81 and expenditure was £9424.69 for the purposes of Audit.

21/9
Bulletin No2  - It was RESOLVED to pay for upto 600 copies of the Summer edition bulletin and for copies to be distributed by Royal Mail 2nd Class post to every household and business with Ludford Parish – Cllr Salmon to action. The Chair expressed great thanks to Cllr Salmon and Seabury Salmon for their hard work putting the Bulletin together.
21/10
Urgent Matters not on the Agenda – The Clerk confirmed that despite the Covid restrictions and difficulties, the Parish Council must hold a Parish (Electors) meeting within the month of May. It was RESOVED to hold the meeting on the 24th May 2021 at the Ludlow Mascall Centre
21/11
Committees and interests outside the Parish Council requiring a representative are

In and Out of Ludlow 


Teme Weirs Trust 


Friends of Whitcliffe Common 


Alms house Trust – letter from the Chair/Clerk


Conservation Committee – Cllr Imogen Liddle

To be agreed at the next Full Parish Council Meeting.

Date of the next meeting : Monday 19th July 2021
Annual meeting of the Parish to be held on Monday 24th May 2021

Meeting closed at 20.50
Signed Chairman
Signed Clerk 
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